
SPECIAL MEETING, WARRENSBURG TOWN BOARD,  
AUGUST 15, 2012 

 
A special meeting of the Warrensburg Town Board was held on 
Wednesday, August 15, 2012 at the Albert Emerson Town Hall 
at 4:30 p.m. with the following members present: 
 
PRESENT:   Supervisor  Kevin B. Geraghty 

Councilman John Alexander 
    Councilman Bryan Rounds 
    Councilwoman Linda Marcella 
ABSENT:   Councilwoman Joyce Reed 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: Kathy Rounds,  Deputy Town Clerk, Lynn 
Smith, Warrensburg Chamber of Commerce and Chris Belden, 
Code Enforcement Officer. 
 
DISCUSSION – VENDOR RULES 
Supervisor Geraghty asked Chris Belden to explain what the 
meeting was about. 
 
Mr. Belden told the Town Board that earlier in the year he had 
talked about creating a list of rules for people coming in to get 
the IPP permit. Mr. Belden said if they have received the rules 
right up front, then when he goes out to check the permits 
people are not oblivious to those rules.  Mr. Belden told the 
town board that he had spoken to Kathy about giving out the 
rules because Donna (the Town Clerk) was on vacation and 
that Kathy explained that Donna would like a town board 
resolution made to attach these rules to the permits. 
 
Councilwoman Marcella asked what the rules meant for vendor 
parking in regards to on the street parking. 
 
Discussion ensued on parking during garage sale, trouble spots 
where streets are blocked and congested that the Town is 
aware of and ways and suggestions on how the town might 
deal with those problems. 
 
Supervisor Geraghty will tell DOT that the Town of 
Warrensburg will be posting signs on both ends of the town 
stating no RV parking and have them make signs up. 
 
Discussion ensued on Bruce Park. Supervisor Geraghty told the 
Town Board he was concerned with people parking there and 
wished to make that off l imits for parking. Supervisor Geraghty 



said he did not want the damage up there, and, asked if 
anyone tracks who parks there. 
 
Discussion ensued on where the RV’s could park with several 
suggestions be given including the Warrensburg Fire 
Department, Hometown Oil, the County Fair Grounds. 
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Mr. Belden told the Town Board he was going to add to the list 
of rules that the IPP permit needs to be properly displayed.   
 
Discussion ensued on Second Avenue being shut off and the 
area in front. Supervisor discussed the no parking there and 
said they are going to enforce that this year. 
 
Lynn Smith told the Town Board she thought the sheet of rules 
should be sent to property vendors. 
 
Supervisor Geraghty said the town would send it to the major 
ones who rent their spaces, l ike the Episcopal Church. 
Supervisor Geraghty said the reason for doing this is for 
safety. 
 
RESOLUTION #161-12 
ADOPT IPP PERMIT RULES AND RV PARKING 
On motion of Councilman Alexander, seconded by Councilman 
Rounds, the following resolution was ADOPTED  
AYES 5  Alexander, Rounds, Geraghty, Reed, Marcella 
NAYS   None 
 
IT IS RESOLVED, to adopt the IPP Rules and RV parking 
regulations as submitted to the Town Board. 
 
Supervisor Geraghty told the Town Board the rules will be 
mailed out to property owners. 
 
Chris Belden asked if the Supervisor would let Frank at NYS 
DOT know that the signs are for no parking for RV and trailer 
parking.  
 



On motion of Councilman Alexander, seconded by 
Councilwoman Marcella, the meeting was adjourned at 4:47 
p.m. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
       Donna A. Combs, 
RMC/CMC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


